Campbell Town District Forum Meeting 6th February 2024

Opening: Welcome from the Chair

Attendance:

Members: Jill Clarke (Chair), Jill Davis, Owen Diefenbach,

Elizabeth Porter, Danny Saunders Barry Pike, Sally Hills (minutes)

In Attendance:

Councillor Paul Terrent and Councillor Alison Andrews

Apologies:

Chris Beach.

Declaration of any pecuniary interest by a member of special committee of council:

Nil.

Confirmation of December minutes:

Move: Jill Davis. Second: Sally Hills. CARRIED

Business Arising:

The underpass:

The underpass is a disgrace, with graffiti, broken bottles. State Growth is responsible not Northern Midlands Council. State Growth to be contacted to clean it up. Discussion was held as to who is responsible.

William Street / Pedder Street / East Street:

Depending on the requirement of the DA, either the developer may be responsible for curb and guttering or the DA may have included the contribution towards future cost of curb and guttering.

MOTION: NMC to urgently look at footpaths to service new developments in William, East, Pedder and Bedford Streets.

MOVE: Jill Davis SECOND: Elizabeth Porter. CARRIED

Future of District Forums workshop to be organized soon by NMC. Forum Chairs to attend.

New Business:

West Street still a disaster. Show coming up in May, drivers will use West Street as a way to get to the show grounds.

Trucks using Church Street are going too fast. A dog was nearly run over last week.

MOTION: West Street from High Street to Pedder Street needs to be remade.

MOVE: Elizabeth Porter. SECOND: Barry Pike. CARRIED

Complaints have been raised about the state of the footpath in front of Banjos. The situation will be monitored.

200 Motor Homes will soon return to the showground in Campbell Town.

Ticket office at the entrance to the footy ground is in a very bad position. During the football season when drivers stop to pay to enter, there is a long line that stops traffic in High Street.

Daniel George, first local to be employed by NMC Works Department in 16 years. Congratulations Daniel.

Parks and Wildlife have been keeping the area over the Cheyne Bridge clean and tidy. It's a credit to them.

District Forum meetings to continue as normal at least until June.

The Northern Midlands Council Executive and Communications Officer was taking forum minutes. As the position is now vacant, forum members will take minutes until the position is filled.

Closure: Meeting closed at 10.35am

Next Meeting: 5th March. Upstairs meeting room, town hall.